
SGT Minutes
February 23, 2022

● Members present: Michael Keown, Tonya Hopper, Kendrick Maxwell, Sarah
Coleman, Erin Whitfield, Quannah Martin

● The SCHS School Governance Team met at 12:00; Kendrick Maxwell called the
meeting to order.

● KM made a motion to approve the January minutes; it was seconded by TH and
unanimously approved.

● Michael Keown presented an administration update
○ The Christian Learning Center:

■ Parent-led
■ 14 students will travel by bus
■ They will attend the CLC for 1 block
■ The CLC will begin Fall 2022

○ A proposal to allow high school credit for the CLC classes was presented.
KM made a motion to approve the proposal. TH seconded the motion. The
committee unanimously approved the proposal.

■ SCHS students who choose to participate in this “release time”
education will be awarded 1 unit of credit in the corresponding
course after successfully completing the CLC course.

● SGT elections will be held in April to replace Sarah Coleman, as her tenure is
ending.

● There have been no Covid disturbances this month.
● Spring sports are off to a great start: the dance team won the state

championship. Nathan Walker won 2nd place in the 195 lb, AAA wrestling match.
● All spring activities will proceed as normal.
● Chip Prather, Bobbie Broussard, Brad Dalton, and Kathleen Horak are retiring;

the administration is working to fill the spots.
● The next meeting will be on April 27, 2022.


